
 

 
 
 
 
 
NOTIFICATION OF SEPA DETERMINATION 
 
July 30, 2025 
 
This letter is to inform you that Public Utility District No. 1 of Snohomish County has evaluated the 
project described below under the State Environmental Policy Act (SEPA) and made a determination 
concerning the potential impacts.  The evaluation for this project included a comprehensive review of 
current and past environmental documents related to site conditions and the project proposal.   
 
Name of Proposal:   Burn Road Reservoir 
 
Project Description:    The project proposes the installation of a new 3.6-million-gallon (MG) water 
storage reservoir, approximately 2,100 linear feet (LF) of 8 to 20-inch diameter water main with 
associated meter vaults and valves; approximately 7,120 square feet of new asphalt pavement; stormwater 
swales, catch basins, piping, outlet protection, and dispersion trenches; site restoration; and split rail 
fencing. The reservoir will be owned and operated by Public Utility District No.1 of Snohomish County 
(District) and will be situated on a District-owned parcel. The reservoir will be constructed of welded 
steel reservoir approximately 70 feet in diameter by approximately 140 feet tall and set on a new 
reinforced concrete foundation. Of the 2,100 LF of water main, approximately 1,100 LF will be installed 
within the public right of way along 150th Street NE and the remaining 1,000 LF will be installed within 
the parcel owned by the District. 
 
Project Location:    The project is located at 12820 150th Street NE, Arlington, Washington (Parcel 
#31063200101300) and within the ROW along SE 150th ST NE between 12820 and Burn Road.  
 
The State Environmental Policy Act (SEPA) determination and checklist for the Burn Road Reservoir are 
enclosed for your information.  

SEPA public notices have been sent to the following:   

  Snohomish Tribe   Washington Department of Health 

  Stillaguamish Tribe   Washington Department of Ecology 

  Tulalip Tribes   City of Everett 

  Snohomish County Planning and Development  
     Services 

  Washington Department of Archaeology and    
      Historic Preservation 

The environmental checklist is open for review until August 13, 2025.  Questions regarding the project 
may be directed to the project leader, Andrew Sics, Principal Engineer, Water Resources Engineering, at 
425-397-3032 or AMSics@snopud.com, and questions regarding the SEPA determination may be 
directed to the Responsible Official, Andrew McDonnell, at 425-783-1841 or 
AWMcdonnell@snopud.com.  
 
SEPA documents may be viewed at www.snopud.com/SEPA. 
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